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BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 
September 11, 2017, 11:00 AM – 1:30 PM 

AGC Conference Center, 2nd floor, Seattle, Washington 

PURPOSE OF MEETING:  To conduct the business affairs and establish policies of the association. 

DESIRED OUTCOMES: 
 Knowledge of key association activities.
 Adoption of business reports.
 Consensus on proposed 2018 Budget Assumptions & Priorities.

AGENDA 
    TAB 

CALL TO ORDER – President Jake Jacobson (1 min.)       

WRITTEN REPORTS (4 min.) 
1. District Reports:  Central, Northern, Seattle, Southern  1 
2. Department Reports:  Group Retro, Labor, Open Shop, Member Services,

     Property 2 
 

ORAL REPORTS 
1. Marshall & Sullivan AGC investment update – Greg Robinson (20 min.) 
2. FLF update by FLF Board Rep. Sarah Cox (5 min.) 
3. President Jake Jacobson (20 min.) 

a. Officers’ actions since last meeting:
 7/10/17 – Added Shannon Gustine (Hensel Phelps) and Steve Watkins

(The Walsh Group) to fill two open positions on the AGC/Port of Seattle
Best Practices Committee) 

b. Officers’ Retreat recap:
 Invited participation by incoming 2nd VP
 Reviewed historical and current AGCWA financial data including budget information
 Reviewed the Strategic Plan and 2018 priorities and emphases

(i.e., member onboarding; Environmental Task Force)
c. AGC of America staff recognition (for years of service):

 Dana Kern, Retro 5 yrs. 
 Stacy Mullane 10 yrs. 
 Brandy Smith, Retro 15 yrs. 
 Doug Peterson 35 yrs. 

4. Executive Vice President Dave D’Hondt (20 min.) 
a. Safety Educators’ assets
b. BuildWashington.com update
c. Diversity Task Force update / DOT Waiver
d. Dashboard
e. AGC of America update
f. Questions / comments for staff / officers?

5. AGC Education Foundation update – Executive Director Diane Kocer (5 min.) 

(12 Noon, lunch) (30 min.)       

INTERACTIVE DISCUSSION/ACTION
1. Approval of July Financial Statements – Kelly Barber (10 min.)  3 
2. Proposed 2018 Budget Assumptions & Priorities – Kelly Barber (10 min.)  4 
3. GAC legislative update (including AGC’s Build PAC)

– Ross Pouley / Jerry VanderWood (10 min.) 

CONSENT AGENDA (5 min.) 
1. Approval of April and June summary minutes  5 
2. Approval of July - September Membership reports  6 
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OTHER  BUSINESS                   (5 min.) 

1. Announcements: 
     9/13  Southern District Membership Mtg., 5 PM, Tacoma Country Club 
     9/19   Seattle District Membership Breakfast, 7:30 AM, Swedish Cultural Center 
     10/4   Southern District Membership Mtg., 5 PM, Tacoma Country Club 
     10/17  Seattle District Membership Breakfast, 7:30 AM, location TBD 
     11/1  Southern District Membership Mtg., 5 PM, Tacoma Country Club 
     11/13  Board of Trustees’ Mtg., 11 – 1:30 PM, AGC Conference Center  

 
1:30 PM – ADJOURN 
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JUL JUL YTD YTD YTD Annual Budget

ACTUAL BUDGET ACTUAL BUDGET Variance BUDGET Remaining

LT Investment - Dividend MM 4801-90-000 838 0 6,556 0 6,556 0 (6,556)

LT Investment - Bond Interest 4802-90-000 1,236 2,000 17,137 14,000 3,137 24,000 6,863

LT Inv Real Gain(Loss)-Basis 4850-90-000 0 0 8,186 0 8,186 0 (8,186)

LT Inv Unreal Gain(Loss)-Mrkt 4851-90-000 39,502 0 195,002 0 195,002 0 (195,002)

    Total Revenue 41,576 2,000 226,880 14,000 212,880 24,000 (202,880)

Investment Consultant Fee 5800-90-000 3,884 0 11,331 6,000 5,331 12,000 669

    Total Expenses 3,884 0 11,331 6,000 5,331 12,000 669

Net Income 37,692 2,000 215,549 8,000 207,549 12,000 (203,549)

Associated General Contractors of Washington

Statement of Operations

NON-OPERATING

For the 07 Month(s) ending 07/31/2017

Page 38
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AGC OF WASHINGTON 
 

2018 Proposed Budget Assumptions and Priorities 
 
 

2018 Budget Assumptions: 
1. 2018 AGC dues budget will equal up to 1.725MM 1.875MM 
2. Total budgeted net income will be positive without reduction in member services. 
3. AGC will continue support to the Education Foundation, which will be the primary resource for 

education and training services to the membership and implementing workforce development 
programs in the school systems. 

4. The Property Committee will continue to implement and refine the ten-year capital improvement 
plan to replace old systems. 

5. AGC Building and Marina budgeted revenues will reflect a minimum 5% vacancy rate. 
6. AGC Building & Marina profits, if any, will continue to be used to support AGC programs (after 

providing for necessary capital improvements and maintaining the building at a high level). 
7. Group Retro program will continue to pay its own operating expenses, provide income to AGC, 

and AGC will provide the Group Retro program tools and support to grow (i.e. ad campaign, 
financial reporting, etc.). 

8. Continue providing resources for safety services to members. 
9. Continue resources aimed at providing value to future leaders in the industry (CLC). 
10. Identify and promote non-dues related, income-producing projects, supporting the 

Association’s strategic directions. 
11. Continue to measure program effectiveness, member satisfaction and industry needs. 
12. Continue to invest in enhancements to internal and external communications to increase 

participation of members in AGC products, programs and issues, build membership, 
improve industry image, and promote AGC’s vision, values and positions. 

13. Budget for an appropriate amount of reserves on an annual basis. (Per Board policy #22, 
the minimum reserve account balance will be the greater of 30% of AGC’s annual budget 
revenues or the annual earthquake insurance deductible). 

14. For major events, e.g. annual meeting, golf tournaments, etc., income will be greater than or 
equal expenses. 

15. Committee meeting costs such as meals and parking will be totally subsidized for participants. 
16. AGC’ s 2018 Charter Fee, payable to AGC of America, will be $306.5K $311.5K. 
17. The Government Affairs department budgets will be capped at 15% or less of total Association 

expenses, so that AGC of Washington does not jeopardize its 501(c) 6 tax exempt status. 
 

2018 Budget Priorities (ranked as A, B, C for Strategic Plan purposes): 
1. Fund Strategic Plan goals.  A 
2. Explore legal paths to limit use of government-mandated/negotiated project labor 

agreements (PLA’s).  A 
3. Collaborate with AGC Education Foundation Executive Committee to improve communications, 

transparency, and development of goals.  A 
4. Continue dialogue with universities (UW, WSU, and CWU) on what we can do to mutually 

support each other.  B 
5. Adopt new technologies and increase resource allocation, as appropriate, to improve and 
  expand AGC’s delivery of information and communication to members.  A 
6.  Provide resources towards diversity efforts. A 
7. Continue to evaluate difference between recommended reserves and actual 
  cash/investments. B 

8. Increase efforts to promote Safety Team as a premiere benefit to drive membership. A 
7.  Support AGC’s Workforce Development efforts. A 
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BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
Jake Jacobson  Osborne Construction Company 
John Belarde  Belarde Company, Inc. 
Sarah Cox  Dorsey & Whitney LLP 
Frank Imhof  IMCO General Construction, Inc. 
Mike Grace  Groff Murphy, PLLC 
Chris Lang  Fisher Construction Group 
Jessica Scarsella  Scarsella Bros., Inc. 
Glyn Slattery  Lydig Construction, Inc. 
Gordon Spencer  Teknon Corporation 
Ian McFarland  View Dynamic Glass 
Nancy Munro  MidMountain Contractors, Inc. 
Shana Peschek  Construction Center of Excellence 
Ross Pouley  AECOM 
Jim Rowley  Howard S. Wright,a Balfour Beatty Co. 
Dawn Stephens  Charter Construction, Inc. 
Sharon Young  Concord Construction, Inc. 
       
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Paul Mayo  Flatiron Constructors, Inc.  
Curt Gimmestad  Absher Construction Company 
Mickey Traugutt  Washington Patriot Construction LLC 

 
STAFF/GUESTS PRESENT 
David D’Hondt  AGC of Washington 
Tim Attebery  AGC of Washington 
Kelly Barber  AGC of Washington 
Liz Evans  AGC of Washington 
Lauren Gubbe  AGC Group Retro 
Randy Guzman  AGC of Washington 
Tessa Halterman  AGC of Washington 
Paula Jackson  AGC of Washington 
Doug Peterson  AGC of Washington 
Diane Kocer  AGC Education Foundation 
Adrienne Woods  AGC Education Foundation 
Mandi Kime  AGC of Washington 
Andrew Ledbetter  AGC of Washington 
Sean Lewis  AGC of Washington 
Penny Schmitt  AGC of Washington 
Stacy Mullane  AGC of Washington 
Dani Tijan  AGC of Washington 
Jerry VanderWood AGC of Washington 
Krissy Dreher  McKinstry Co. 
Lindsay Taft  Oles Morrison, et. al.

 
CALL TO ORDER 
President Jake Jacobson called the meeting to order at 11 AM and asked for self-introductions. 
 

WRITTEN REPORTS 
Action:  It was moved (Stephens), seconded (McFarland), and carried to approve the Central, 
Northern, Seattle, and Southern district written reports as presented. 
 

Action:  It was moved (Grace), seconded (Slattery), and carried to approve the Marketing and 
Property department written reports as presented. 
 

ORAL REPORTS 
Department Orientations – Staff Lauren Gubbe and Mandi Kime oriented the Board on  
Group Retro and Safety, respectively.  Significant mentions included: 
   Group Retro: 

 2016 reflected the largest refund year, to date, with $8.4M refunded back to participants 
 99% retention rate of eligible members 
 20-30% lower than average L&I rates due to safety and light duty efforts 
 Costs are two to four times less than competing plans 
 Rate and claims workshops to understand your EMR (Experience Modification Rate) and target loss control efforts 
 To learn more about AGC Group Retro, go to agcwa.com / Member Benefits/Workers’Comp-Group Retro. 

 

   Safety: 
 Recognized staff:  Penny Schmitt, Tessa Halterman, and Randy Guzman 
 AGC Safety Team:  workplace safety program open to members 
 Fall Protection:  most notable change would be changing all items from a 10’ trigger height down to 4’ 
 OSHA Recordkeeping/Reporting:  awaiting President Trump’s signature on a proposal to revise the OSHA promulgated 

package; for now, continue doing your logs as usual. 
 OSHA-Silica:  OSHA released a new Silica rule in March with a PEL of 50 micrograms; AGCA has filed suit against 

OSHA. 
 Lead: Staff working on proposed draft language for stakeholders to consider maintaining the position that most lead 

over exposures come from a deference to the rules in general and would not be greatly impacted by a PEL change, but 
rather better enforcement and outreach on existing rules. 

 OSHA Penalty Values:  intending to increase their maximum penalties for the first time since 1990. 
 Safety Forums held regularly in all districts; attendance welcomed. 
 To learn more about the AGC Safety Services, go to agcwa.com/SafetyPrograms. 
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President Jacobson thanked Group Retro and Safety staff for staying abreast of regulatory issues and 
coordinating well-attended events. 
 

FLF Update – FLF Chair Krissy Dreher updated the Board on recent and upcoming FLF activities, that 
included: 

 June 23 – big event being planned at the Fremont Foundry with a carnival-type atmosphere (games, music, 
etc.) hoping to draw 450+ people; current budget for this event is $34k (same as last year’s event); there 
will be a minimum charge for attendees and sponsorships will be available.  Per Dreher, the timeframe 
would be 5-10 PM.  It was suggested (Evans) that the timeframe be modified to encourage attendance by 
outlying districts.  It was also suggested (McFarland) that consideration be given to inviting individuals from 
other associations, to raise the interest level.  Dreher requested that AGCWA contribute up to an additional 
$16k for this event, if needed. 

 Dreher also requested the Board approve a name change from FLF (Future Leaders Forum) to CLC 
(Construction Leadership Council) to be in line with AGC of America and other chapters.  It was noted that 
a name change would require a simple bylaws’ change. 

 Treehouse Wearhouse project has been completed and is doing well. 
 

Action:  It was moved (McFarland), seconded (Lang), and carried to approve changing the name 
FLF to CLC.  Note: this will require a bylaws’ change to be approved at the January Annual Membership Meeting. 
 

Action:  It was moved (Imhof), seconded (Slattery), and carried to approve an additional 
investment of up to $16k, if needed, for the June 23 CLC event.  The AGC Officers will make this 
determination at their May 22 meeting. 
 

President’s Report  
a. Actions taken by the officers since the last Board Meeting: 

i 3/13/17 It was moved (Stephens), seconded (Imhof) and carried to move $200k to the Building’s 
Savings Account (now, $800k in that account). 

ii 3/13/17 It was moved (Mayo), seconded (Stephens), and carried to approve the 3/13/17 Membership 
Report. 

iii 3/13/17 It was moved (Stephens), seconded (Imhof), and carried to approve Controller Kelly Barber’s 
solicitation of RFP’s for a Cash Management firm. 

b. McCormick & Schmick’s Harborside Restaurant – President Jacobson reported that the AGC 
negotiated a favorable exit plan with the restaurant and are currently working with architect Jim 
Graham; Graham recommends 2-3 onsite restaurants.  It was noted that with the soon-to-be 
Facebook presence in the 1101 building, consideration is being given to appealing to that crowd 
for one of the restaurants. 

c. AGCA National Convention Recap – It was noted that, in addition to himself, Paul Mayo and 
Dave D’Hondt attended the convention this year.  AGCWA also sent two students from UW and 
CWU each, as well as FLF chair Krissy Dreher.  Due to Con-Expo running in conjunction with the 
convention, there were fewer break-out sessions / presentations than last year. 

d. June 2 Board Retreat – The Officers are working on the agenda; it will begin with a continental 
breakfast in the AGC Conference Center; timeframe:  8:30 AM – approximately 3:30 PM. 

 

Executive Vice President’s Report – D’Hondt reported on the following: 
a. BuildWashington.com update – The CTE Awareness Bill passed the Senate and House and is 

currently in the Rules Committee.  D’Hondt advised that Nancy Munro, Michele Willms, and 
himself testified in Olympia on behalf of the bill; it was hoped funding would be authorized and 
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efforts could proceed with an advertising campaign.  It was reported that Melinda Nichols has 
been placed on retainer as interim consultant. 

b. Diversity Task Force – Liz Evans is transitioning to take the staff lead on this task force.  Per 
D’Hondt, WSDOT is implementing a white women waiver on all new WSDOT projects in the 
state; white women are still included in WSDOT’s federal DBE goals. They are doing a disparity 
study before implementation.  Regarding the mentor protégé program, they are working to identify 
general contractor and subcontractor members in the state who are UDBE (everyone except 
white women).  AGCWA is focusing on promoting AGC members to do business first with 
AGCWA DBE members. 

c. Dashboard – D’Hondt reviewed a newly developed dashboard for Board members, that allows 
viewing of 18 key indicators including:  Revenue vs. Budget; Building Revenue; Reserve Funds; 
EF Class Enrollment; Safety Team Members by Year; Retro Refunds; etc.; kudos to Stacy 
Mullane for assisting with setting up this information on an Excel spreadsheet.  D’Hondt noted 
that FLF historical figures will be added as the information becomes available. 

d. CTE Showcase – D’Hondt reported that the CTE Showcase event was a huge success; and, 
AGCWA will likely participate again next year.  Twenty-five tiny shelters were built by students 
from 25 high schools; the winner was Rogers High School, Puyallup.  All shelters will be taken to 
a north Seattle homeless location. 

 

AGC Education Foundation Orientation - Executive Director Diane Kocer gave an overview of the 
Foundation. It was founded in 1980 by the AGC of Washington as a 501c3 and continues to operate as a 
seamless arm of the AGC of Washington, offering a multitude of industry classes (including custom 
classes to members and non-members), webinars, student scholarships, high school grants, and 
involvement in workforce development, i.e. King County Construction Career Days, Ready Set Build, 
Construction Adventure Camp, partnering with Seattle Public Schools in various teacher/student 
outreach programs, etc.  Kocer thanked the Board for AGCWA’s annual $126k subsidy; it also receives 
$80k from outside grants; has a $4.2M endowment fund, plus $994k in restricted funds.  It was noted that 
AGC members receive a $25 discount on classes (discounts are reimbursed to EdF by AGCWA).  In 
2014 AGCWA and the AGC Education Foundation renewed its partnering agreement, and in 2015 it 
established a 5-yr. Strategic Plan, which among other things, focuses on future workforce development.  
It was noted that the EdF offices have moved to the fourth floor with the former first floor space converted 
to classrooms.  Foundation staff, in addition to Kocer, include Adrienne Woods and Dan Morris (full-
time); and, Sarah Babcock, Jen Holmes, and Shelly Oberman (part-time). 

 

INTERACTIVE DISCUSSION/ACTION 
Financial Report – Controller Kelly Barber reviewed the financials for the month ended February 28, 
2017.  As of February 28, 2017, the preliminary Net Operating Income (NOI) equaled $1.671mm vs. a 
year-to-date budget NOI of $1.322mm creating a favorable year-to-date total budget variance of $349k.  
The year-to-date positive revenue variance of $275k combined with the positive expense variance of 
$74k produced the total favorable year-to-date budget variance of $349k.  The year-to date positive 
revenue variance of $275k was from above budget revenue in most all revenue categories except Other 
Revenue/CAM.  The year-to-date positive expense variance of $74k was comprised of under budget 
expenses in most all expense categories except Event Expense.  As of February 28, 2017, the AGC’s 
2017 annual forecast net operating income equaled $265k vs. an annual budget net operating income of 
$54k. The AGC Building’s occupancy rate was 100% as of February 28, 2017. 
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Action:  It was moved (Lang), seconded (Slattery), and carried to accept the February financials 
as presented. 
 

2016 AGC Audit Report – Controller Kelly Barber reviewed the 2016 audit report by The Doty Group, PS.  
Per Barber, the auditor’s report and unmodified opinion stated AGC’s financial statements present fairly, 
in all material respects, the financial position of AGC of Washington as of December 31, 2016 and 2015, 
and the changes in its net assets and its cash flows for the years then ended are in accordance with 
accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.  Several graphs from the audit 
results were presented showing revenue sources, functional expenses, total expense by department, 
historical revenues and investment balances. 
 

AGC Reserves Allocation - Secretary/Treasurer Dawn Stephens reported that the Board of Trustees will 
be asked to review recommended AGC reserves allocation at the June 2 Board Retreat; current total 
reserves equal $3.5M; the recommended amount will be a total up to $3.9M).  Controller Barber will send 
the Board (in advance of the retreat) appropriate materials (including how reserves are calculated per 
Board Policies, as well as recommended reserves allocation) after the Officers’ review and 
recommendation on May 22).  It was asked (Spencer) if the reserve amount could potentially come 
down?  Stephens stated, yes, it is possible. 
 

GAC Legislative Update – Chief Lobbyist Jerry VanderWood gave an updated Government Affairs 
update, which included: 

 Thank you to GAC Chair Ross Pouley and past chair Gene Colin for their contributions on GAC; also, to the many 
members who visited and assisted in Olympia this year.  The legislative session will close the end of April. 

 Apprenticeship Utilization – dead 
 Prevailing Wage – dead 
 Mike M. Johnson – dead 
 Workers Comp Reform – dead 
 CTE Awareness Bill – alive 
 $1.1B school construction – capital budget – alive 
 Subcontractor retainage bond bill – alive 
 Capital Gains Tax – alive 
 B&O Tax @ 20% - alive 
 Spending a lot of time addressing:  Family Leave; Sound Transit III passage and subsequent tax increases; Dept. of 

Ecology regulations; paid sick leave 
 WSDOT partnering seminars were successful 
 AGC BUILD PAC:  $194k raised this year compared to $182k last year 
 Special Election in the 45th District Senate Race; if Republican’s lose, the Senate flips to Democrats 

 
CONSENT AGENDA 
February Summary Minutes 

Action: It was moved (Lang), seconded (Stephens), and carried to approve the February summary 
minutes as presented.   
 

March and April Membership Reports 
It was moved (Stephens), seconded (Imhof), and carried to approve the March and April 
Membership reports as presented (see below).  Note:  Members highlighted in yellow (below) paid their dues 
by April 15, 2017, and were not dropped for non-payment of dues). 
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March Membership Report (Approved by Officers on March 13, 2017) 
The following candidates have been screened and meet the proper classification requirements: 
 

NEW MEMBERS 
ASSOCIATES 
Seattle District 
Dorsey & Whitney LLP, Seattle, WA  
KPFF, Seattle, WA  
 

GENERAL CONTRACTORS 
Seattle District 
Blue Marine, LLC, Seattle, WA 
 

SPECIALTY CONTRACTORS 
Seattle District 
Perimeter Security Group, LLC, Coeur d’Alene, Idaho 
Traffic Management, Inc., Auburn, WA 
 
COMPANIES NOT RENEWING MEMBERSHIP 
Associates 
Clark Nuber PS CPA's & Consultants – Seattle – Membership not included in budget  
Dependable Construction Supply, Inc. – Seattle – No reason provided  
GALLINA LLP – Seattle – Merged with CliftonLarsonAllen  
Nicholson Kovalchick Architects PS – Seattle – Not renewing Health Plan  
Pro-Vigil, Inc – Seattle – No reason provided  
Recology CleanScapes – Seattle – Main contact is no longer with co.  
Rhodes & Associates – Seattle – No reason provided  
Safety Dynamics – Seattle – Business Relocating Out of State  
The Jeffrey Group PLLC – Seattle – Business Closed  
American Institute of Steel Construction – Southern – No reason provided  
Dickson Law Group, PS – Southern – No reason provided  
Frontier Construction Supply, LLC – Southern – Merging with Foundation Specialists  
Tyler Rental – Southern – No reason provided  
  

General Contractors 
Pacific Civil & Infrastructure, Inc. – Seattle – No reason provided 
PCL Civil Constructors – Seattle – Closing office 
Seattle Construction Resources Inc –Seattle – Not renewing Health Plan 
A-Advanced Septic Services, Inc. – Southern – No reason provided 
Adolfson & Peterson Construction – Southern – Going out of Businessqa 
Dulin Construction, Inc. – Southern – Going out of Business 
Northwest Rock – Southern – No reason provided 
Pacific Coast General, LLC – Southern – Going out of Business 
 

Specialty Contractors 
Northwest Plumbing Services, Inc. – Northern – Left Retro, not interested in membership 
The Erection Company Inc – Northern – Not renewing Health Plan 
Hammer Construction – Seattle – No reason provided 
Modern Sewer Corporation – Seattle – Closing business 
PSF Mechanical, Inc. – Seattle – No reason provided 
Retroseal USA Inc. – Seattle – Business Closed 
Tastad Construction, Inc. – Seattle – Main contact is no longer with co. 
Tube Art Group – Seattle – No reason provided 
Ventilation Power Cleaning – Seattle – Main contact is no longer with co. 
Michael Homchick Stoneworks – Southern – Not renewing Health Plan 
Redinger Inc. – Southern – No reason provided 
Secoma Fence, Inc – Southern – Not renewing Health Plan 
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Young Constructor 
Brent Swanson, RQ Construction – No longer participating in FLF 
Retro 
Sellers Masonry, Inc. – Inland NW – No longer participating in retro 
 
April 10 Membership Report  
The following candidates have been screened and meet the proper classification requirements: 
 

NEW MEMBERS 
GENERAL CONTRACTORS 
Seattle 
Hamilton Construction, Olympia, WA 
Kraemer North America LLC, Plain, WI 
Sage Management Group, Inc., Mill Creek, WA 
Schuchart Corporation, Seattle, WA 
Shimmick/Parsons JV, Oakland, CA 
 

YOUNG CONSTRUCTOR 
Pedro Rosales, Arquivision Northwest LLC 
 

NOT RENEWING MEMBERSHIP 
Associate 
Columbia Ready Mix, Inc. – Associate –Central – Merged with non-member Oldcastle Materials  
Evergreen Guard Services – Associate – Northern – no time to participate 
Madden Industrial Craftsman, Inc. Washington – Seattle – No longer in retro  
FTI Consulting – Seattle – Small team, working mainly out-of-state right now  
 

General Contractor 
Columbia Asphalt & Gravel, Inc. – Central – Merged with non-member Oldcastle Materials  
 

Specialty Contractor 
Puget Sound Plumbing and Heating – Specialty Contractor – Seattle – Not renewing Health Plan  
 

The following are member companies who have not paid their 2017 dues.  If not paid by the April 15th 
deadline, per the AGC bylaws, they will become members not in good standing and will be expelled from 
membership: 
 

Associates 
Bell-Anderson Agency, Inc. – Northern 
AAR Testing Laboratory, Inc. –Seattle 
Cadman, Inc. – Seattle 
Collins Engineers, Inc. – Seattle 
Ergon Asphalt & Emulsions Inc. – Seattle 
Jackson Main Architecture, P.S. – Seattle 
Masonry Institute of Washington – Seattle (PAID) 
Pirtek Kent – Seattle 
SeaTac Steel Mill & Recycling Services Co., an Edw. C. 
Levy Company – Seattle 

Teknotherm, Inc. – Seattle 
Telogis – Seattle 
Textura Corporation – Seattle 
Vimocity – Seattle 
Williams Scotsman – Seattle 
Zurich Surety – Seattle 
Enginuity Systems, LLC – Southern 
Mercedes-Benz of Tacoma – Southern 

 

General Contractors 
BOSS Construction, Inc. – Northern (PAID) 
Carlson Construction, Inc. – Northern 
Clannadh – Seattle 

CNC Diversified LLC – Seattle 
Cascade Bridge, LLC – Southern

 

Specialty Contractors 
Slabjack NW LLC - Seattle 
Solutionz, Inc. – Seattle 
Ball & Son Excavation, LLC – Southern 

Ground Up Road Construction Inc. dba M&M Road 
Recycle – Southern 
Lacey Glass, Inc. – Southern (PAID) 
Omega-Morgan – Southern (PAID) 
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StructureWorks NW, LLC. – Southern 
 

 

Young Constructors 
Jay Townsend, PME Construction Corporation 
Joe Reynolds, Scott Coatings 
Ron Gettemy, Diamond Construction LLC 
Spencer Snorteland, Pacific West Construction 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Amicus Brief – Legal Affairs Committee Chair Lindsay Taft reported that the Legal Affairs Committee 
would review (tomorrow) a request for AGC amicus participation by Oles Morrison Rinker & Baker LLP 
on behalf of client, Frank Coluccio Construction Co. in King County v. Frank Coluccio Construction Co.  
Per Taft, King County awarded Coluccio a contract for the North Creek Interceptor Sewer Improvement 
Project, which is located entirely in Snohomish County.  Due to ground conditions encountered and 
reaching an impasse, Coluccio stopped work in Sept. 2016; mediation was scheduled in Dec. 2016; in 
the middle of mediation, King County commenced a lawsuit against Coluccio in King County Superior 
Court and a Notice of Default was given to Coluccio’s counsel during the mediation session; no 
settlement was reached.  Per Taft, Coluccio then commenced an action against King County in 
Snohomish County Superior Court seeking declaratory relief and filed for a TRO preventing the County 
from terminating the contract for default.  Prior to the TRO hearing, King County delivered its Notice of 
Termination for Default, which Snohomish County Superior Court Judge Downes ruled of no force or 
effect.  This ruling was later dismissed based on Priority of Action Rule and the case was invited back 
upon the King County Superior Court’s determination of venue.  Coluccio moved to have the case’s 
venue transferred to Snohomish County, but this motion was denied as well as Motion for 
Reconsideration, leaving the case pending in King County Superior Court.  Coluccio filed a Notice of 
Discretionary Review and Motion for Discretionary Review of the venue ruling.   
 

It is with respect to the Motion for Discretionary Review that Oles Morrison Rinker & Baker LLP on behalf 
of client Frank Coluccio Construction Co. seeks support from the AGC.  No monies were requested. 
 

Action:  It was moved (Grace), seconded (Slattery), and carried (provided the Legal Affairs 
Committee approves the support of this Amicus Brief), for the AGCWA to support the Amicus 
Brief participation by Oles Morrison Rinker & Baker LLP on behalf of client, Frank Coluccio 
Construction in King County v. Frank Coluccio Construction Co. in its Motion for Discretionary 
Review. 
 

Announcements  
 Apr. 18 Seattle District Membership Breakfast, 7:30 AM, Lake Union Courtyard Marriott 
 May 3 Southern District Membership Mtg., 5 PM, Tacoma Country Club 
 May 22 Seattle District Golf Tournament, Bear Creek 
 May 25 Build Washington Awards, Museum of Flight, 5:30 PM 
 June 2 Board of Trustees’ Retreat, AGC Conf. Center, 8:30 – 3:30 PM 
 June 9 Central District Golf Tournament, Apple Tree Golf Resort, Yakima 
 July 28 Southern District Golf & Field Day, Gold Mountain 
 Aug. 18 AGC/AIA Golf Tournament, Avalon Golf Links, Bellingham 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:30 PM. 
 
 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 Dawn Stephens, Secretary/Treasurer      
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BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT 
Jake Jacobson  Osborne Construction Company 
John Belarde  Belarde Company, Inc. 
Curt Gimmestad  Absher Construction Company 
Sarah Cox  Dorsey & Whitney LLP 
Frank Imhof  IMCO General Construction, Inc. 
Paul Mayo  Flatiron Constructors, Inc.  
Jessica Scarsella  Bros., Inc. 
Glyn Slattery  Lydig Construction, Inc. 
Gordon Spencer  Teknon Corporation 
Ian McFarland  View Dynamic Glass 
Nancy Munro  MidMountain Contractors, Inc. 
Shana Peschek  Construction Center of Excellence 
Ross Pouley  AECOM 
Jim Rowley  Howard S. Wright,a Balfour Beatty Co. 

Dawn Stephens  Charter Construction, Inc. 
Mickey Traugutt  Washington Patriot Construction LLC 
       
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mike Grace  Groff Murphy, PLLC 
Chris Lang  Fisher Construction Group 
Sharon Young  Concord Construction, Inc. 
 
STAFF/GUESTS PRESENT 
David D’Hondt  AGC of Washington 
Kelly Barber  AGC of Washington 
Dani Tijan  AGC of Washington 
Bill Bender  UW, Dept. of Constr. Mgmt. 
Cody Glasgow  PCL Construction Services, Inc. 

 
CALL TO ORDER 
President Jake Jacobson called the meeting to order at 8:55 AM and asked for self-introductions.  
Jacobson stressed the importance of member involvement and cited recent examples that are making 
significant, positive differences in the association:  passage of CTA Awareness Bill -- giving Nancy Munro 
kudos for her involvement in this effort; progress with the Dept. of Ecology in safety and environmental 
areas, among others. 
 

INTERACTIVE DISCUSSION / ACTION 
 
Officers’ Actions since April 10 Board Meeting: 
 

1) May Membership Report - 
Action:  At the May 22, 2017 Officers Meeting, the Officers approved the May 
Membership Report, as follows: 

 
Re:  Membership Report (approved 5/22/17 by the Officers) 

The following candidates have been screened and meet the proper classification requirements: 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
 
ASSOCIATE 
Seattle District 
Emerald City Fence Rentals, Renton, WA 
 
GENERAL CONTRACTOR 
Seattle District 
Corti Construction, Inc, Redmond, WA 
James W Fowler Company, Dalls, OR  
KC Equipment LLC, Seattle, WA 
Myers & Sons Construction, LP, Sacramento, CA 
Roger Hickel Contracting, Inc., Bellevue, WA 
 
SPECIALTY CONTRACTOR 
Seattle District 
Omega Rigger & Erectors INC., Auburn, WA 
Scott Coatings, LLC. Renton, WA 
 
YOUNG CONSTRUCTOR 
Jacilyn Hayden, The Erection Company 
 
MEMBERSHIP REINSTATEMENT 
PSF Mechanical – Seattle – company cancelled their membership in March, but has since re-applied and paid for membership 
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2) CLC Big Event – President Jacobson reported that on 5/22/17, the Officers approved an 
additional $7.5k for the 2017 CLC Big Event; $34k originally budgeted.  CLC Representative to 
the Board, Sarah Cox, reported that approximately 100 people have registered for the Big Event, 
to date. 

 

Action:  It was moved (Slattery), seconded (Pouley), and carried to approve (per Officers’ 
recommendation) an additional $7.5k for the 2017 CLC Big Event; monies to come from 
the Board Contingency Fund. 

 
3) Bill Bryant’s FORGE/Washington – President Jacobson reported that on 5/22/17, the Officers 

recommended the Board approve a $25k contribution to Bill Bryant’s FORGE/Washington; 
monies would not be used for independent expenditures and thus not be taxable; monies would 
come from the Board Contingency Fund.  It was noted that if $350k is not raised, this will become 
a non-issue. 

 
Considerable discussion ensued amongst Board members regarding how the association could be 
viewed by supporting what would be a primarily Republican database.  It was noted that legislative data 
would be collected in primarily outlying counties to assist in identifying potential candidates who are pro-
business; this could be Republican or Democrat.  It was noted the Democratic Party has such a 
database in place already, the Republican Party does not.  D’Hondt reported that FORGE/Washington is 
not a PAC; eventually, it would evolve into a PAC and potentially merge with Enterprise Washington.  
Board member Ross Pouley stressed the importance of starting at the bottom and moving it upward – 
obtaining data necessary to elect city council members and start populating upwards those who are 
business-friendly.  Nancy Munro was of the opinion that business people don’t have a level playing field 
in the legislative arena. 
 

Action:  After additional comments / discussion, it was moved (Pouley), seconded (Mayo), 
and carried by majority vote (2 opposed) to approve a $25k contribution to Bill Bryant’s 
FORGE/Washington; monies would not be used for independent expenditures and would 
come from the Board Contingency Fund. 

 
April Financials  
Controller Kelly Barber reported that as of April 30, 2017, the preliminary Net Operating Income (NOI) 
equaled $1.371m vs. a year-to-date budget NOI of $1.004m, creating a favorable year-to-date total 
budget variance of $367k.  The year-to-date positive revenue variance of $242k combined with the 
positive expense variance of $125k produced the total favorable year-to-date budget variance of $367k.  
 
The year-to-date positive revenue variance of $242k was from above budget revenue in most all revenue 
categories except Other Revenue/CAM.  The year-to-date positive expense variance of $125k was 
comprised of under budget expenses in most all expense categories. 
 
As of April 30, 2017, AGC’s 2017 annual forecast net operating income equaled $821k versus an annual 
budget net operating income of $54k.  $525k of the positive variance was attributed to AGC’s 
sponsorship fee for AGC Retro Program.  As of April 30, 2017, the building’s occupancy rate was 100% 
(other than the vacant restaurant space). 
 
Secretary/Treasurer Dawn Stephens recommended increasing the Retro sponsor fee in the future to 
minimize the variance even if that means a negative variance.  D’Hondt advised that in the past there 
has been an intentional effort to maintain a conservative Retro budget to avoid a negative variance, so 
that available cash could be used where needed.  He agreed to discuss further any fundamental 
changes. 
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Action:  President Jacobson agreed the Retro budget would be further reviewed during the 
normal budgeting process, which should begin the end of August. 

 

It was moved (Slattery), seconded (Stephens), and carried to accept the April financials as 
presented. 

 
Property Update 
Executive Vice President Dave D’Hondt gave an updated property report, which included: 

 Currently one small space available in the building 
 Will be reviewing an offer on the restaurant space later today 
 Consideration being given to bringing in one restaurant on the first floor and turning the current 

second floor restaurant space into office space. 
 Seaplane Museum – Paul Allen has decided not to sell the parking lot area 
 Teatro making an offer on the AGC upper parking lot to install a tent (would need 20 parking 

spaces) 
 While there is no restaurant in the building, AGC has hired a variety of food trucks during the 

work week for tenants. 
 
Ten-Year Capital Budget 
D’Hondt reviewed the 10-year capital budget.  Items in this year’s budget include: 

 Parking lot lighting 
 Second floor lighting / ceilings / tile (in place of carpet) / paint and wall fabric. 

 

He reported that the 10-year capital budget is aimed at being in balance and/or saving monies, whereas 
in years’ past it used to be negative. 
 
Recommended AGC Reserves Allocation 
Controller Kelly Barber and Secretary/Treasurer Dawn Stephens reviewed the AGC Finance 
Committee’s recommendation for AGC reserves allocation and how the formula is calculated (see Board 
Policy 22 – Association Reserve Funds).  It was noted that the 2016 target reserve balance is $3.5M.  
The proposed target reserve for 2017 is $3.9M (7.2M Assets less 2.4M Liability less 900K other = 3.9 M), 
based on the current reserve calculation per current asset and liability account balances as of 
12/31/2016. 
 Special Projects   $100,000 
 Operations   $900,000 
 Plant & Equipment  $2,900,000 
 
Plant and Equipment Allocation: 
 Revenue Decline (7.5%) $380,000 
 Add. Tenant Improvements $500,000 
 Emergency Repairs  $600,000 
 Tenant Deposits  $220,000 
 10-yr. Capital Improvement $1,200,000 
 

Action:  It was moved (Stephens), seconded (Traugutt), and carried to approve the 
recommended $3.9M AGC reserves allocation. 

 

Barber to send Board Member Gordon Spencer the reserve fund calculations and discuss 
further with him and the treasurer. 

 
STRATEGIC REVIEW / PLANNING 
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Updated Strategic Plan 
D’Hondt reviewed the updated Strategic Plan. 

BHAG 1:  Create a movement for membership, not a market share. 

Membership Numbers as of May 31, 2017:  

GC (181); SPECIALTY (189); ASSOC. (204):  Total:  574 

Membership Numbers as of May 31, 2016:  

GC (168); SPECIALTY (182); ASSOC. (214):  Total 564 

      (Champions:  David D'Hondt, Jake Jacobson)  Timeframe 

2015  2016  2017  2018  2019  COMMENTS 

SMART GOAL 1:  Involve the next generation while 
respecting all generations by being welcoming and 
providing meaningful opportunities.  Completed 

Objective I:  Survey companies to get a census of the 
generations. 

Changed to May 
to have info for 
Board Retreat. 

Timeframe:  March 2016  May 

Committee 
formed and 

survey underway. 

Responsible:  Stacy Mullane, Officers, Annie Lombroia, Jim 
Rowley, 

Gordon Spencer 

Objective II:  Make a plan to have an FLF rep on the AGC 
Board; maximum age 35. 

Approved at 
1/29/16 

Annual Mtg.  Completed 

Timeframe:  Dec. 1 2015  Dec. 1 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Officers, FLF Steering 
Committee 

Objective III:  Have 2 meetings per year with the AGC 
Officers and the FLF Steering Committee.  Completed 

Timeframe:  2 in 2016  Nov.  Nov.  

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Andrew Ledbetter 

Objective IV:  Define "IT" for an event that will attract the 
entire group of 460 FLF registered participants. 

Big Event,   
June 23, 2017 

Fremont Foundry 

Timeframe: 2 years  Sept. 

   
Star Wars Movie       
2016 

Responsible: David D'Hondt, Mickey Traugutt, FLF Steering 
Comm 

Objective V:  Review status of relationships with AGC 
Student Chapters in Washington and recommend to the 
AGC Board a plan to enhance the relationships.  Sept.  In 2017 budget 

Timeframe:  1 year 

Responsible:  Dave Kearby, Jake Jacobson, Andrew Ledbetter 
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SMART GOAL 2:  Increase membership services. 

Objective I:  Enhance industry knowledge of Safety Team® 
(ST) as premier and utilize the success of that program to 
open contracting opportunities for members. 

Timeframe:  2 years  Sept. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Mandi Kime, Safety Committee 

Objective II:  Market AGC Safety Team® to be used 
nationwide through the AGC of America. 

Dave D met with 
Steve Sandherr 
AGCA CEO; 
discussions 
underway. 

Timeframe:  2 years  Sept. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Mandi Kime, Officers 

SMART GOAL 3:  Create overarching marketing plan for 
member recruitment.   Sept. 

Changed to 2017 
(mistake in 2016) 

Objective I:  Create a timeline and material list for action 
items. 

Timeframe:  3 months 

Responsible:  Sean Lewis, District Managers 

Objective II:  Discuss changing Subcontractor membership 
category to Specialty Contractor. 

Approved 
1/29/16 at 
Annual Mtg.  Completed. 

Timeframe:  Dec. 1, 2015  Dec. 1 

Responsible:  Stacy Mullane, AGC Board 

SMART GOAL 4:  Collaborate with the Education 
Foundation at a higher level. 

1 meeting done 
and 1 more 
scheduled 

Objective I:  Work collaboratively with the Education 
Foundation to explore large scale impact initiative with 
intention to generate pipeline to construction workforce.  
Research feasibility and funding of a Construction 
Academy, generate or expand industry patnerships, and 
identify local programs with existing construction 
workforce pipeline.  2020 

Collaboration 
Committee 
named; Jake 

Jacobson & Dave 
D'Hondt represent 

AGCWA. 

Timeframe:  5 years 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Nancy Munro 

Objective II:  Work collaboratively with the Education 
Foundation to educate members on the strengths of the 
next generations. 

Timeframe:  2 years  Sept. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Diane Kocer 

Objective III:  Work collaboratively with the Education 
Foundation for mentoring opportunities for the next 
generations in the construction industry. 

Timeframe:  2 years  Sept. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, AGC Board, Diane Kocer 
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Objective IV:  Work collaboratively with the Education 
Foundation to benchmark and measure AGC member 
participation in Education Foundation classes; 
measurements of students per year to include: 

AGC of WA paying 
for reports to get 
info from new 
database. 

     a.  Number of members taking classes 

     b.  Number of member companies taking classes 

     c.  Number of non‐member students taking classes 
Reports Done Feb. 

2017 

     d.  Number of non‐member companies taking classes 

     e.  Number of classes in each district 

Timeframe:  5 years  2020 

Responsible:  Kelly Barber, Diane Kocer 

SMART GOAL 5:  Feed the craft worker pipeline. 

Objective I:  BuildWashington.com as a recruiting tool 

    a.  Website up‐and‐running  Done 

    b.  Partnering ‐ ongoing 

     c.  Add job board  Done 

    d.  Write bill and pass the bill  Done 
Working on 
funding 

    e.  Advertising campaign ‐ ongoing 

    f.  Hire Workforce Development employee  April 
Melinda Nichols 

part‐time 

Timeframe:  3 years 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, WFD Taskforce 

Objective II: Coordinate messaging to High School students     

    a.  Construction presentation messaging  Dec. 

    b.  Identify appropriate School Districts  Dec. 

    c.  Coordinate with Unions and CITC to consolidate WD 
efforts  Dec. 

Timeframe:  3 years 

Responsible: David D'Hondt, WFD Task Force 

 
 
 
 
SMART GOAL 6:  Increase diversity of AGC membership. 

Objective I:  Create a Diversity Task Force that evaluates 
options and reports back to the Board. 

Reported to Board 
in September; 
Munro working 

on. 

Timeframe:  Sept. 2016  Sept. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Nancy Munro, Liz Evans 

Objective II:  Define WSDOT Mentor Protégé Program. 

Timeframe:  Spring 2017  April 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Liz Evans, Diversity Task Force 

Objective III:  Define AGCWA DBE Member Promotion 
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Program. 

Timeframe:  Spring 2017  April 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Liz Evans, Diversity Task Force 

Objective IV:  Define DBE Recruitment Program. 

Timeframe:  Spring 2017  April 

Responsible:  David D’Hondt, Liz Evans, Diversity Task Force 

Updated Information highlighted in yellow.                                                                                  

Completed objectives highlighted in gray.  May, 2017 

 
 

BHAG 2:  To help elect a pro‐business majority in the Washington State Legislature by 2020. 

Champions:  David D'Hondt, Jake Jacobson, Mike Grace, Ken 
Day,  Timeframe 

                        Annie Lombroia  2015  2016  2017  2018  2019  COMMENTS 

SMART GOAL 1:  Increase member participation in GAC. 

Objective I:  Create opportunities for Board members to meet 
with legislators. 

After 
session 

Timeframe:  2 years  Oct. 

Responsible:  Jerry VanderWood, District Managers 

Objective II:  Create opportunities for FLF to participate in 
government affairs' activities. 

After 
session 

Timeframe:  2 years  Oct. 

Responsible:  Michele Willms, Andrew Ledbetter, FLF Steering 
Comm. 

Yellow highlight indicates updated information.  4/1/2017 

Gray highlight indicates completed objective. 

 
 

BHAG 3:  Create an industry leading IT program for members and staff that utilizes leading technologies and eases 
interface. 

   (Champions:  Kelly Barber, Sean Lewis)  Timeframe 

2015  2016  2017  2018  2019  COMMENTS 

SMART GOAL 1:  Improve technology at AGC of 
Washington. 

Objective I:  Form a Technology Task Force 
including FLF members to advise the AGC of WA 
on technology matters including social media 
strategies and report to the AGC of WA Board.  Changed to 2017 

Timeframe:  December 2017  Dec.  Dec.  Dec.  Dec. 
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Responsible:  Kelly Barber, Sean Lewis 

Objective II:  Partner with FLF to test and suggest 
improvements to the new website and database. 

Changed to 
December, 2017. 

Timeframe:  June 2017  Dec. 
Working bugs out 
of the new system 

Responsible:  Stacy Mullane, Sean Lewis, FLF 

Objective III:  Install video conferencing 
capabilities in the Seattle AGC office and AGC 
Conference Center for live conferencing 
webinars and pod casts. 

1/31/16 
Equipment 
Installed  Completed. 

Timeframe:  December 2015  Dec. 

Responsible:  David D'Hondt, Kelly Barber 

Updated information highlighted in yellow.  4/1/2017 

Completed objective highlighted in gray. 

 
D’Hondt reviewed an AGC marketing slogan for future use: “Vision Voice Value,” which generated 
comments pro and con (i.e., font / color in a word can signify level of importance; how does the image 
look when reproduced in an e-mail / fax; in the business community words like “value” and “vision” tend 
to be overused; in associations, members look for ROI (value)).  Shana Peschek suggested getting the 
opinion of a focus group.  D’Hondt thanked the Board members for all comments; anyone wishing to 
submit additional comments to D’Hondt are welcome to do so.  D’Hondt stated that he intends to run this 
marketing idea past a focus group he will be meeting with soon in Florida.  D’Hondt circulated an 
updated AGC Directors’ Dashboard for Board review. 
 
CLC / Student Chapters 
Sarah Cox circulated a flyer regarding the June 23 CLC Big Event and invited all Board members.  
Anyone wishing to attend, was requested to email Dani Tijan at dtijan@agcwa.com and she will let 
Andrew Ledbetter know.  Cox also disseminated CLC business cards with 2017 events reflected on the 
back.  D’Hondt complimented Krissy Dreher, CLC chair, for her great energy and leadership. 
 
D’Hondt advised that the CLC has a good relationship with the student chapters (CWU and UW).  First 
Vice President Frank Imhof encouraged CLC and student chapter representatives to bring their great 
energy and get involved in Olympia.  Mickey Traugutt encouraged recognizing the younger generation 
through awards and trophies.  D’Hondt stated that Ian McFarland (former FLF) has been a specialty 
contractor of the year and Bryan Kelley has been an associate member of the year.  Per D’Hondt, AGC 
will look for opportunities to recognize millennials each year. 
 
Diversity Task Force 
D’Hondt and Munro gave an updated report on the Diversity Task Force.  The next meeting will be held 
Wednesday, June 7 to define WSDOT’s Mentor / Protégé Program.  WSDOT is encouraging the 
following economic inclusion goals for participation of the groups in the following categories on solely 
state-funded projects: 
 Minority Business Enterprises  10% 
 Small Business        5% 
 Veteran Business      5% 
 Women Business Enterprises     6% 
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It was reported that WSDOT would hire a program coordinator.  AGC would identify mentor companies to 
match the 30+ protégé companies identified by the coordinator and would implement the program in 
coordination with WSDOT. 
 
D’Hondt reported on his recent attendance at a NMCA meeting where he had the opportunity to meet a 
minority contractor who he introduced to WA Patriots; Mickey Traugutt is now mentoring this contractor.  
D’Hondt noted that AGC plans to begin marketing its own DBE member firms as well.   
 
President Jacobson advised that this mentor/protégé program will be further developed and much clearer 
by the September Board meeting.  Munro encouraged Board input regarding recruiting potential DBE 
members.  It was noted that Liz Evans will be taking the staff lead on this task force. 
 
D’Hondt reported that the white women waiver on all new WSDOT projects has been implemented.  
B2GNow, a diversity software system, which will allow the agency to track and report the new 
designation of Underutilized DBEs (UDBE) is available now.   
 
It was also noted that the WSDOT Disparity Study has been completed and results should be applied 
later this year.  AGC is waiting for final results. 
 
Workforce Development Task Force 
Nancy Munro reported that BuildWashington.com is up and running; waiting to see if we receive state 
funding this year or next year.  Meetings have been held with CITC, SVI, State and King County Building 
Trades, Carpenters & Boeing to form a coalition and identify industry needs of union vs. open shop.  
Melinda Nichols has been hired as interim consultant.  Efforts will be coordinated with the technical 
colleges.  D’Hondt reported that the advertising campaign would likely begin in September; and, the 
hiring of a recruiter likely next year. 
 
D’Hondt reported that AGCWA will augment what the AGC Education Foundation does related to 
workforce development by focusing on the craft side. 
 
Guest Speakers 
Bill Bender, UW Dept. of Construction Management – Bill Bender gave a presentation on how the Dept. 
of Construction Management exposes students to technology to broaden critical thinking and improve 
communication.  For Project Managers, this includes BIM, Procore, and Plangrid.  Bender reported that 
56 students will graduate from the program this year with an estimated 66 next year; 20% women.  Per 
Bender, CWU graduates approximately 35 students.  He noted that the department, in conjunction with 
the AGC Education Foundation, co-sponsors a 4-day, day camp for high school students interested in 
the construction industry, entitled, Build Your Future. 
 
Cody Glasgow, PCL Construction Services – Cody Glasgow, 8 yrs. with PCL, gave a presentation on 
how PCL Construction Services uses technology every day; this included: 

 3-D Lift Drawings 
 3-D Printing 
 HoloLens (concrete models & future) 
 4-D Scheduling 
 Laser Scanning 
 Site Utility & Shoring (3-D models) 
 Field Mobility (iPad options / apps) 
 6-D Model (SLAM projects) 
 360 Photos (pre-pour & pre-cover records; 360 camera; capture app by Content VR; hardhat mounted camera) 
 BIM Modeling (clash detection) 
 BIM 360 Glue 
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 BIM Scheduling (critical path items) 
 BIM Coordination (framing model; model to field) 

 
 

It was the consensus of the Board that there is a critical need to catch up with the technology world; 
there needs to be a technically-educated workforce now.  D’Hondt advised that the Technology Task 
Force is working on internal issues now, then externally. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 

Amicus Brief – President Jacobson reported that the Court of Appeals recently accepted to review a 
contractor’s appeal to have its lawsuit against King County decided in a Snohomish County court; a 
decision has not yet been made. 
 
Per Jacobson, Lindsay Taft is working to get an Amicus Brief opinion published regarding the City of 
Olympia involving good faith and per diem; if published, this would be good for contractors. 
 
He reported that the Environment Committee regularly meets with the Dept. of Ecology and is working 
toward establishing a relationship with them (Assistance Visit Program) that could be similar to what the 
Dept. of L&I currently does regarding member job site visits. 
 
Jacobson advised that City of Seattle projects now have new provisions called “Acceptable Workplaces” 
designed to ensure that City construction worksites are respectful and appropriate, including prohibiting 
bullying, hazing, etc. 
 
It was reported that the Government Affairs Committee’s next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 6, 
9:30 – 11:30 AM.  Board members encouraged participation by CLC (FLF) members in GAC; they felt it 
extremely important for them to understand how the legislative process works.  D’Hondt noted that the 
current Strategic Plan, BHAG 2, Obj. II, says to “create opportunities for FLF to participate in GAC in 
2017, after session.”   
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 Dawn Stephens, Secretary/Treasurer     Date 
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